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Executive Staffing  
 
Relieving Principal: 
Mrs Donna-lee Horsburgh 
 
Relieving Assistant 
Principal:             
Mrs Carmel Laing 
 
Head Teacher Secondary 
Studies: 
Miss Natasha Shankelton 
 
 
Parents & Citizen’s 
Association 
 
President: 
Mr Brendan Williams 
 
Secretary: 
Vacant 
 
Treasurer                                          
Vacant 
 
Tullamore Central School is a 
Positive Behaviour for Learning 
School. At Tullamore Central  
School we are: 
 
RESPECTFUL 
RESPONSIBLE 
COOPERATIVE 
HONEST 
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20th APRIL 2021 – TERM 2 WEEK 1 2021 

 

OUR SCHOOL IS AN ALLERGY AWARE COMMUNITY 

CONGRATULATIONS SMALL SCHOOLS RELAY TEAM 

 
7TH  IN THE STATE FANTASTIC!!! 
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RELIEVING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Welcome back everyone. I hope you have taken 

some time to enjoy the Easter break and holidays 

with your family. 

 

The staff look forward to a great term of learning, 

growing and developing. I welcome Mrs Janelle 

Goodsell who is temporarily filling Mr Knight’s 

position, along with Mrs Radford and Miss Moore 

working with K/1/2 - our students are in great 

hands. 

 

Anzac Service 

This Sunday I encourage students to join us to 

commemorate Anzac Day. Please see the notice 

later in the newsletter for further details. 

 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

I encourage all parents to make appointments to see 

teachers during our interviews next week. Teachers 

are available for interviews on Monday and 

Tuesday afternoon, please contact the office to 

make an appointment. This is a great opportunity to 

discuss your child’s learning and any questions you 

may have.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a tremendous week. 

 

Donna-lee Horsburgh 

Relieving Principal 

 

 

 

NAPLAN 2021 

 

Students in years 3,5,7 and 9 will complete the 2021 

NAPLAN in week 4. Tullamore Central School has 

opted to continue with the paper version this year. 

Students in these years have received a note today 

containing further details. Please read the 

information provided and contact the school if you 

have any questions. 

 

Carmel Laing 

NAPLAN Coordinator 

 

ICAS TEST 2021 

 

This year Tullamore Central School will be offering 

English, Mathematics, Writing and Spelling ICAS 

tests. A letter has been attached to the newsletter 

containing details of how to register and pay for 

these tests online. The tests will be sat in August 

2021. Please read the information provided and 

contact the school if you have any questions. 

 

Carmel Laing 

ICAS Coordinator 

 

 

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL INVITES 

 YOU TO OUR 

 

GRANDFRIENDS ASSEMBLY & MORNING 

TEA 

 

Wednesday 5th May 2021  

10:30am 
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COMMUNITY ANZAC DAY SERVICE 

 

Sunday 25th April 2021 

 

Service commencing 11:00am. Students to wear full 

school uniform. No March 

 

Meet at Tullamore Memorial Park by 10:45am. 

 

 

Congratulations to all our award winners 

Primary and Secondary 

Term 1 

Week 10 

Doing their best work 

K/1/2   - Archie McMahon 

3/4/5/6 – Evie Aveyard, Kiarna Edwards     

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS AWARD WINNERS 

TERM 1 WEEK 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIMARY PIECES 

This term we will begin our Primary Assemblies.  

 

Please see the term at a glance for dates and notices 

in the newsletter for organisation of these. We look 

forward to sharing our work with you.  

 

K/1/2 News 

Welcome back everyone! 

 

This term great things are planned for K/1/2. We 

will learn lots more about weather, narratives and 

persuasive texts, the importance of places we 

belong to and the importance of making healthy 

choices.  

 

Our library day is still Wednesday – please 

remember to return books loaned over the holidays. 

Homework 

Kinder Sound book, worksheets, name writing 

Yrs 1 & 2 Readers, spelling and maths unit.  

Please return readers every day for changing, 

spelling and maths work is due on Friday.  

 

Kindergarten need their homework folders at school 

each day.  

 

As noted at the end of last term, organisation for 

K/1/2 whilst I am relieving principal (weeks 1-3): 

Mrs Jo Radford:  Monday; Tuesday 

Miss Theresa Moore: Wednesday, Thursday and 

Friday.  

 

Donna-lee Horsburgh 

K/1/2 Classroom Teacher 

 

Year 3/4/5/6 

Welcome back to another exciting term. A reminder 

to please replenish your child’s school supplies as 

needed. Congratulations to all those students who 

regularly completed weekly homework and nightly 

reading.  

 

CWA Public Speaking Challenge 

Over the next few weeks students are asked to 

complete a speech as part of their weekly 

homework. All students in Year 3/4/5/6 are asked to 

present a two-minute speech on one of the 

following topics: 

Year 3/4  

If I were a bee?   

Do we need trees? 

I must eat my vegetables 

Year 5/6  

Hello 

Growing your own 

The day the teacher overslept 

 

Students will present these speeches on Thursday 

6th May, 2021. Two students from Stage 2 and two 

students from Stage 3 will be selected to represent 

Tullamore Central School at the CWA Public 

Speaking Challenge. 

 

Please check Google Classroom for weekly 

homework. 

 

Carmel Laing 

Year 3/4/5/6 Classroom Teacher 
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SECONDARY NEWS 

 

Welcome to Week 1  

 

I hope everyone has had a restful holiday and is 

ready for a very busy term of work and also extra-

curricular activities. 

 

Tell them From Me Survey 

In week 2 Senior students will complete the Tell 

Them From Me survey. This will give our faculty 

some data on student school life and perceptions of 

students. The data will be used to refine existing 

programs such as PBL. 

 

Western Access Program Camp 

WAP camp will be held at Burrendong Sport and 

Recreation Centre on Wednesday – Friday this 

week. Students are reminded that they need to pack 

the following items: 

 

• Shorts and t-shirts (no singlets, sleeveless or 

midriff tops) 

• Jeans, Jumpers and tracksuit pants 

• Socks and underwear 

• Warm jacket  

• Pyjamas 

• Swimming costume and rashie shirt 

• Sun hat and sunglasses 

• Running shoes  

• Toiletries 

• Two towels (Pool and shower) 

• Sleeping bag or doona and two single flat 

sheets 

• Bring your own pillow 

• Plastic bags for dirty or wet clothes 

• Medication (if required)** 

• Water bottle 

 

Students also need to check their Google classrooms 

/ MSTeams for any course specific requirements 

that their course coordinators have indicated are 

needed for their face to face sessions at camp. 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AGRICULTURE IN ACTION 

 

Cattle Show Training  

During week 1 of term 2 there will be a session on 

the Friday afternoon, however it will not start until 

3:45pm as I will be returning from WAP Camp. 

Please meet at the yards at 3:45pm with your correct 

gear. 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Agriculture / Science Teacher 

 

YEAR 9/10 DESIGN AND TECHNOLOGY 

 

Year 9/10 Design and Technology class are looking 

for donations of old pushbikes. 

 

Big or small, any condition. Please bring to the 

school 

 

SPORT 

 

PRIMARY 

 

School Athletics Carnival 

30th April 

Pola Park 

 

School Cross Country 

7th May 

Pola Park 

 

Richardson/Peachy League 7s 

10th May 

Condobolin 

 

District Cross Country 

21st May 

Peak Hill 

 

Western Cross Country 

9th June 

Geurie 

 

District Soccer Gala Day 

18th June 

Trangie 

 

SECONDARY 

 

4T’s Gala Day 

Postponed – Date TBA 

Trangie 
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School Athletics Carnival 

30th April 

Pola Park 

 

School Cross Country 

7th May 

Pola Park 

 

Western Cross Country 

9th June 

Geurie 

 

Richardson/Peachy League 7s 

This will be held on Monday 10th May. All other 

details regarding this activity are the same as 

previously advertised. 

 

4T’s Gala Day 

This has been postponed and we will confirm a new 

date once it is set. 

 

State Swimming 

What a fantastic effort by our small schools relay 

team of Siara, Kharliah, Tristan and Joe. 7th in the 

state!!! We are all very proud of your efforts. 

Thanks again to Mrs Laing for taking the time to 

coach. ☺ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Athletics Carnival 

The school athletics carnival will be held on Friday 

30th April at Pola Park. As per usual, we will need 

to conduct a couple of events at school prior to this 

day. The following events will be completed at 

school: 

 

Primary Long Jump – During SPORT this Friday 

Week 1, Term 2 

 

Secondary Long Jump – During SPORT this 

Wednesday Week 1, Term 2 (Students at WAP 

camp will be caught up in week 2 during a suitable 

recess/lunch time) 

Secondary Javelin – During SPORT on Wednesday 

Week 2, Term 2 

 

For the carnival day, students who are turning 8 

years old and above are requested to arrive at Pola 

Park no later than 9:00am. School buses will be 

arranged to pick students up and drop them off at 

the venue. Students are encouraged to come dressed 

in their house colours and bring along a great 

cheering attitude. The P&C will be running a 

canteen with lots of delicious food and drinks so 

please bring some money along and support the 

great work that they do! Thank you in advance to all 

the wonderful community members who come 

along and volunteer their time to help out and cheer 

the students on.  

 

Welcome back to Term 2! We hope you had a nice 

break and had the chance to read some books during 

the holidays! 

 

Thanks once again to Mrs Langley and Mrs Morgan 

for their wonderful donations of Library bags. Your 

thoughtfulness is really appreciated. 😊 

 

We have a new selection of books available now for 

borrowing.  

 

If you are looking for certain types of books to 

borrow, please ask us and we can search the Library 

catalogue to locate something suitable for you. 

 

A few reminders 

*The Premier’s Reading Challenge is currently 

running until August. Please keep your reading logs 

up to date with all books you have been reading in 

the holidays.  

* The library is open at lunch on Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for 

borrowing and returning. 

* Please bring a library bag when you borrow to 

help protect the books from being damaged. 

* The library is a drink and food free zone.  

 

Have a great week ☺       

 

Belinda Lindsay and Lucie McMahon  
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LAST DAY TERM ONE 
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KEY: 

- School Events             - Primary Assemblies           - Sporting Events 

 

        - Community Events                        - Tully’s Tucker                     

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Term 2 2021 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 19/04 

SDD 

 

20/04 

Students Return 

21/04 

WAP Camp------ 

Forbes Careers 

Expo 

 

22/04 

--------------------- 

Vaccinations 

Years 7 & 10 

23/04 

---------------→ 

 

2 26/04 

Parent Teacher 

Interviews 

27/04 

Parent Teacher 

Interviews 

28/04 

 

29/04 30/04 

School 

Athletics 

Carnival @ 

Pola Park 

3 03/05 04/05 

 

05/05 

Dental Visit 

Grand friends 

Assembly 

06/05 

 

07/05 

School X 

Country @ 

Pola Park 

4 10/05 

Richardson/ 

Peachy League 

7’s Condobolin 

11/05 

NAPLAN--------- 

12/05 

--------------------- 

13/05 

------------------→ 

 

14/05 

National Walk 

Safely To 

School Day 

5 17/05 18/05 19/05 

Primary 

Assembly 

20/05 21/05 

District X 

Country @ 

Peak Hill 

6 24/05 

Work Placement 

25/05 

--------------------- 

CWA Public 

Speaking 

26/05 

--------------------- 

Dental Visit 

27/05 

--------------------- 

28/05 

---------------→ 

7 31/05 01/06 02/06 

Primary 

Assembly 

03/06 04/06 

8 07/06 08/06 09/06 

Western X 

Country @ 

Geurie 

10/06 11/06 

9 14/06 

Queen’s 

Birthday 

15/06 16/06 

Primary 

Assembly 

17/06 18/06 

District Soccer 

Gala Day @ 

Trangie 

10 21/06 22/06 23/06 24/06 25/06 
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TULLAMORE MEDICAL PRACTICE 

 

The Tullamore Surgery is open Monday and 

Thursday each week.  The surgery will also be open 

on the following Fridays. 

 

30/04/2021, 14/05/2021, 21/05/2021, 04/06/2021 & 

18/06/2021 

 

Operating Hours are 9:00am – 5:00pm (Closed 

1:00pm to 2:00pm).  To make an appointment 

please call the Tullamore Surgery on 026892 6450 

or alternatively on the days we are not open you can 

book through the Tottenham Surgery on 02 6891 

6225.  

 

The Tullamore Pharmacy hours will remain 

unchanged. 

 

BINGO 2021 

 

Where:  TULLAMORE HOTEL 

When:   Sunday 2nd May 2021.  

Time:    11:00am – 11:30am start. 

Lunch Available 

Donations Accepted 

 

“CREATIVE PURSUITS” 

 

An initiative by Tullamore Inc. funded by PSC 

Cultural Grants Committee. 

 

Celebrating Women/Mother’s Day Succulent Pot 

Workshop. 

 

Saturday 1st May 2021 Tullamore Memorial 

Hall.  9.30am to 12.00pm. 

 

A morning workshop run by Nadine Mortimer 

(Rambling Cottage and Garden) to create a ladies 

themed pot of succulent plants and cuttings just for 

yourself or for a lovely gift to give on Mother’s 

Day. 

 

Cost: $15:00pp including morning tea and all 

supplies needed to create a succulent planter. 

If you would like to bring a second pot of your own 

along to do as an extra, you are welcome just let 

Nadine know so enough plants are on hand. 

 

Limited to 20 participants. Get in and book early 

places will fill quickly. 

Please message 0488 928 121 to register attendance 

for the workshop. You will be contacted with any 

extra details once the workshop is full. 
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WOMEN’S WELLNESS MORNING 

10:00am Friday 23rd April 2021 

We have the great pleasure of inviting, Dianne Green McGrath Foundation Breast Care 

Nurse and Philippa Mitchell, Certified Bra Fitter, to present to the ladies of Tullamore 

CWA. 

 

We open this invitation up to all ladies of Tullamore. 

 

This  morning  will  include a presentation  on  breast  care,  breast checks, wearing a  

well-fitting  bra  and  care  of  your  bras. 

 

We will start at 10:00am with morning tea and the information session. Afterwards, 

you will have a chance to ask questions and have an opportunity to see new bras, 

breast forms, swimwear, leisurewear, and more. 

 

RSVP—For catering purposes, please RSVP to 

ShirleyLarkings 

Phone: 0427 937 238 

Email: shirleyandallan@bigpond.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:shirleyandallan@bigpond.com

